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OUR MISSION 
 

Mary, Mother of the Church 
parishioners are called to be the 

People of God, formed by the 
Holy Word and nourished by 

the Holy Eucharist. We joyfully 
share our faith and gifts of time,  

talent, and treasure. We are 
committed to serve all God's 
people in the building of the 

Kingdom.  

MASS TIMES 
Saturday Vigil 4pm 
Sunday 8am & 10am 
TuesdayðFriday 7:30am 
 

CONFESSIONS 
Saturday 3:15-3:45 pm or by 
appointment   
 

Contact the parish office to register, 
schedule a baptism, schedule a wedding 
(six months notice required), and to 
request the Sacrament of the Sick.  

 
 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
 TuesdayðFriday 8am-3pm 

FINANCE OFFICE HOURS 
 Tuesday and Thursday 8am-Noon 
 

SCRIP 
Scrip is sold before and after all week-
end Masses and in the parish office on 
Fridays from 8am-3pm. 

 



Second Sunday of Easter 

  

April 15, 2020 
 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

In the Easter bulletin, I promised humor for this Divine Mercy Sunday as a way to relieve some ñpandemic 
stress.ò 
 

Some humor is found in day-to-day stories... Sr. Kathy began ñphone ministryò and encouraged us to reach out 
to our neighbors and check with them. In the parish, a retired couple had been calling a few elderly neighbors 
who were well into their 80ôs and 90ôs to see if they needed anything. Then the same couple received a call from 
neighbors who are in their 30ôs-40ôs wondering how they were doing and offering to help them out! They greatly 
enjoyed the conversation. Upon hanging up, the husband turned to his wife and said, ñIôve never felt old until 
that phone call.ò  
 

Some humor happens in those tense moments when we think, ñEither I can get upset, or I can see the humor in 
this and laugh.ò On the 5th Sunday of Lent, the Church encourages Rose vestments to rejoice that we are near-
ing the Easter Triduum (similar to the Rose candle of the Advent wreath). Youôve probably heard clergy say, ñIôm 
not wearing pink! Itôs rose!ò That would describe meéat least, inside my head. On the day we recorded that 
Mass we also recorded the Stations of the Crosséin PINK, instead of the traditional purple! (I mean, rose!) I 
realized it during the 4

th
 Station of the Cross. ñChoose to smile, Father. Choose to smile.ò  

 

Some humor comes from spontaneous one-linersé Young families have been experienced ñthis wonderful op-
portunity for family timeò! Itôs a LOT of extra time together! Social distancing doesnôt work at homeéuntil some-
thing goes wrong. Then we use social distancing the old-fashioned way, ñGoétoéyourérooméNOW!ò Most of 
us are familiar with the hymn ñTheyôll Know We Are Christians (By Our Love),ò which is inspired by the pagans 
who witnessed the early Christians and noted, ñSee how these Christians love one another!ò Recently, a parent 
shared the challenges of home life among her children and I replied, ñSee how these Christians beat one anoth-
er!ò  Youôve got to laugh! 
 

Jokes are a great source of laughter, tooé ñOne Easter a priest and a taxi driver both died and went to heaven. 
St. Peter was at the Pearly Gates waiting for them. óCome with me,ô said St. Peter to the taxi driver. The taxi 
driver did as he was told and followed St. Peter to a mansion! It had everything you could imagine from a bowl-
ing alley to an Olympic-size swimming pool to a movie theater. óOh, my word! Thank you!ô said the taxi driver. 
Next, St. Peter led the priest to a rough shack with a bunk bed and a little old television set. óWait,ô said the 
priest, óI beg your pardon, but I think youôre a little mixed up. Shouldnôt I be the one who gets the mansion? After 
all, I gave my life in service to the Church, offered Mass every day, and preached the Word of God.ô St. Peter 
replied, óYes, thatôs true, but during your homilies people fell asleep. When the taxi driver drove, everyone 
prayed!ôò 
 

Technology allows emojiôs, memes, and ñgifsò 
to provide additional sources to make us smile 
the way comic books and comic strips 
have been providing for decades. 
 

Humor is a good source of medicine. 

So, laugh as much as youôre able! 
 
 

Yours in our Risen Lord, 



Divine Mercy Sunday Devotions Due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic, devotions will 
NOT be held in La Crosse; however, receive 
God's graces from home this year! Jesus 
told St. Faustina that an abundance of 
Mercy is offered to those who: 
1. Are merciful to others through deed,                             
    word and prayer. 
2. Venerate the Image of Divine Mercy. 
3. Trust in Godôs Mercy. 
4. Worthily receive Holy Communion (or 

make an act of Spiritual Communion, prayer 
under Mass Intentions) on the Divine Mercy 
Feast Day (or Saturday vigil Mass).  
5. Make a good and sincere Confession during Lent 

(up to 20 days before or after Divine Mercy Sunday). 
Regarding Confession, Pope Francis stated in his Mass 
on March 20, 2020, with regard to Confession during the 
COVID-19 pandemic that people who cannot get to 
Confession because of the Coronavirus lockdown or 
another serious reason can go to God directly, be specific 
about their sins, request pardon and experience God's 
loving forgiveness. "An act of contrition done well, and 
our souls will become white like the snow."   
     "Return to your father who is waiting for you," the 
Pope said. "The God of tenderness will heal us; he will 
heal us of the many, many wounds of life and the many 
ugly things we have done. Each of us has our own!" Lent 
is a special time "to let God wash us, purify us, to let God 
embrace us". "Do what the Catechism (of the Catholic 
Church) says. It is very clear:  If you cannot find a priest 
to confess to, speak directly with God, your father, and 
tell him the truth. Say, 'Lord, I did this, this, this. Forgive 
me,' and ask for pardon with all your heart." 
     The Catechism of the Catholic Church, N. 1452, says:  
"When it arises from a love by which God is loved above 
all else, contrition is called 'perfect' - contrition of charity.  
Such contrition remits venial sins; it also obtains 
forgiveness of mortal sins if it includes the firm resolution 
to have recourse to sacramental confession as soon as 
possible."  
     If you want to learn more about Divine Mercy and 
what it can do for you, view the Image or Spiritual 
Communion prayer, visit thedivinemercy.org, EWTN or 
view the Divine Mercy 101 video at FORMED.org by 
clicking on Search and typing in Divine Mercy 101 (if your 
parish has an account) otherwise Formed is offering 40 
free days during this trying time.    

 
The church will be available for prayer: 
 Tuesday-Friday: 9 AM-5 PM 
 Saturday: Noon-5 PM 
 Sunday: 7 AM-Noon 

Individual Confessions will be available in the 
Mothers Room: 
 Saturdays: 3-4 PM 
 Sundays: 9-10 AM 
 Wednesdays: 4-5 PM 

Bulletins and hand sanitizers are available. 

 
Many have enjoyed watching Mass on KQEG 
(Channel 5 on Charter; Channel 4 on CenturyLink). 
These Masses need to be pre-recorded since 
KQEG is not able to broadcast it "live." Therefore, 
we will continue to record weekend Mass for 
broadcast until the regular weekend Mass schedule 
resumes in church. 
Sunday Mass: 4 PM Saturday and 10 AM  

        Sunday on KQEG. 
Sunday Mass: Posted on our website by 4 PM  

        Saturday. 
Tues - Fri Mass: 7:30 AM Live Streamed on our 

          website. 
The Good Friday liturgy on KQEG: Due to the tight 
turn-around time from recording-to-broadcasting, 
the 3PM air-time was delayed by 15+ minutes. 
We're sorry for the confusion. 

 
All scheduled events have been cancelled through 
April 30, including Spring Rummage Sale and 
Deanery Marriage Prep Weekend (April 24-25).  

 
The Parish Office continues to be open Tuesdays ï 
Fridays from 8 AM ï 3 PM. For the sake of our 
employees and those for whom they care, we are 
encouraging phone and email contact as much as 
possible. No more than 2 people are allowed inside 
the office lobby for social distancing. Scrip is still 
available. 

 
The Easter Bulletin was the last to be mailed to 
each parish household, except for those who are 80 
years old or older. If you would like a weekly bulletin 
mailed to you, please contact the parish office at 
788-5483 ext. 2. We will continue to e-mail the 
bulletin and post it online. If you have not been 
receiving the bulletin via e-mail, we do not have 
your e-mail address. To receive e-mails please send 
an email to: secretary@mmoclacrosse.org. Simply 
type in the subject line: ñSend me e-mailò and 
include your name. 

 
Requiescant in Peace Please pray for the repose 
of the souls of Mary Jane Fanello, Raymond 
Valentine Smith, Jr.,  Verneda Hackner, and Shirley 
Hill. Our prayers and sincere sympathy are 
extended to the families and friends who mourn 
their loss. Eternal rest grant onto them, O Lord, and 
may perpetual light shine upon them. 

Private Prayer 

TV/Online Masses  

Parish Events 

Office Hours 

Bulletin & E -mails 

Family Life 

Mary Mother of the Church 

mailto:lboden@mmoclacrosse.org


April 19, 2020 
Weekly Mass Intentions 

Tuesday, April 21, 2020 
 7:30 AM À John Schumacher  
   by David & Margaret Fredrick and 
        Tom & Cherl Fredrick  
Wednesday, April 22, 2020 
 7:30 AM À Norene Smith and Jean Foss 
   by Pat Mertens  
Thursday, April 23, 2020 
 7:30 AM À Alvina Clements   
   by Her Family  
 Friday, April 24, 2020 
 7:30 AM À Jerry Sokolik 
   by His Family  
Saturday, April 25, 2020 
 4:30 PM À Marjorie Grosskopf  
  by Evelyn Hammes  
 

Father will be saying the Masses privately.  
Hillview and Sunday Masses will be rescheduled 

for another time.  

     Holy Virgin of Guadalupe, Queen of the Angels 
and Mother of the Americas. We fly to you today as 
your beloved children. We ask you to intercede for 
us with your Son, as you did at the wedding in 
Cana. 
     Pray for us, loving Mother, and gain for our 
nation and world, and for all our families and loved 
ones, the protection of your holy angels, that we 
may be spared the worst of this illness. 
     For those already afflicted, we ask you to obtain 
the grace of healing and deliverance. Hear the cries 
of those who are vulnerable and fearful, wipe away 
their tears and help them to trust. 
     In this time of trial and testing, teach all of us in 
the Church to love one another and to be patient 
and kind. Help us to bring the peace of Jesus to our 
land and to our hearts. 
     We come to you with confidence, knowing that 
you truly are our compassionate mother, health of 
the sick and cause of our joy. 
     Shelter us under the mantle of your protection, 
keep us in the embrace of your arms, help us 
always to know the love of your Son, Jesus. Amen.  

 
Time for a New Ministry Schedule  In the hopes 
that public Masses will be offered soon, we will begin 
working on a new Ministry Schedule that will run from 
May through July. Please submit any ñCanôt Serve 
Datesò through the online scheduling tab on the 
parish website, www.mmoclacrosse.org or by calling 
the parish office, 788-5483, ext. 2 by May 5.  

 
Attention Ladies, the following two positions for 
PCCW officers will be open for the upcoming yearð
President-Elect and Secretary. If you are interested 
in either of these positions or have questions about 
them, please contact Mary Schaub at 788-9306 or  
email - sschaub9306@charter.net. 

 
Mobile Meals A big thank you to all who delivered 
mobile meals during April.  

 
Mite Box Collection  At the beginning of Lent, 
Religious Education students received their Mite box 
to collect money for the Missionary Childhood 
Association. With classes cancelled due to COVID-
19, there wasn't an opportunity to collect them in 
class. We are now collecting the Mite boxes. There 
will be a basket in the Parish Office where you can 
place your Mite box during office hours (Tuesday-
Friday 8am-3pm). And on the Ushers Table in the 
back of church. (See ñPrivate Prayerò hours.) Thank 
you for being generous! Many children will benefit 
from this collection, as the Missionary Childhood 
Association helps finance about 3,000 projects per 
year worldwide. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Justice 

PCCW 

Social Justice 

Religious Education 

 

The number of active donors  
who use WeShare online-giving:  
230 households (37%) as of April 14 

AN ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the 
Most Holy Sacrament.   

I love You above all things, and I desire to  
receive You into my soul.   

Since I cannot at this moment receive You 
 sacramentally,  

come at least spiritually into my heart. I  
embrace You as if You were already there and 
unite myself wholly to You. Never permit me to 

be separated from You. 
Amen. 

 Diocesan Annual Appeal: Almost there! 


